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Message from the President Allan Carruthers 
Frustrated is the word for this 
planting season.  Some farmers 
in Northumberland have pro-
gressed well getting crop in on 
lighter soils and quite a few 
have very little planted.  Agri-
culture has always had chal-
lenges; weather is the biggest 
one or the one that is at the 
top of the list this year!!!   

Northumberland Federation 
of Agriculture was asked a few 
months ago to help organize 
an Ag Advisory Committee to 
sit with various members of 
Northumberland county staff 
and try to come up with some 
compromises that will make 

some of our other challenges a 
little easier to deal with.  Marty 
Opsteen, Paul Burnham, 
Bruce Buttar, Lisa Meekes, 
Mark Dejong, Allan Cole and 
myself are sitting with county 
council and staff to try to ease 
problems with roads, bridges, 
fire permits and protection of 
farm land to name a few.  Our 
next meeting is early June at 
the county building in 
Cobourg and the following 
meeting will be in August.  
Please let one of these mem-
bers know of any pressing issue 
that would effectively challenge 
our farms or farmers.  

I would also like to promote 
“The Emily's project: Farm 
911” that NFA is supporting 
along with, Prince Edward, 
Hastings and Lennox 
Addinginton county federa-
tions.  Resi Walt has been ded-
icated to this project and the 
kick-off event will be at this 
year’s Hastings Farm Show and 
Plowing Match on August 23.  

Please give myself or Lisa a call 
or email us on any concerns 
you have and have a safe plant-
ing season and summer. 

Allan 

Legislative Basis: The CŀǊƳ wŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ CŀǊƳ hǊƎŀƴƛȊŀπ
ǝƻƴǎ CǳƴŘƛƴƎ !ŎǘΣ мффоstipulates that all farm businesses 
filing an FBR form with the Ministry must provide payment 
of the prescribed fee to an accredited farm organization 
(subsection 21(1)). 

Section 3.(2) of the Regulations specifically sate that: “The 
amount of the payment to be provided to the Ministry un-
der subsection 21(1) of the Act is $195. 

This fee schedule has been in place since 2010. 

A periodic fee increase must be developed to carry the oper-
ations of AFOs (Accredited Farm Organizations) for several 
years – regulatory changes are not simple matters and 
should not be pursued less than every 5 to 7 years, at most. 

As such, a significant increase needs to be sought that will 
be sufficient to fund several years of work. This looks exces-
sive to members who may only be thinking shorter term. 

To avoid the necessity of a large increase in FBR fees the 
AFO`s are suggesting a smaller increase to avoid surplus 
funding in the early years and deficit funding in the later 
years of the funding period. 

The proposal is to increase the fee to: 

ϊ $225 beginning January 1, 2018  

ϊ $240 beginning January 1, 2020 

ϊ $255 beginning January 1, 2022 

This process allows the Farm organizations to continue the 
valuable work they do for their members and to be fully 
funded without running deficit budgets, burdensome large 
increases to the FBR fees and lengthy government consulta-
tions to change the. 

Bruce Buttar, OFA Director Zone 12 

Notes from                            Farm Business Registration Fee Increase 
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It was a busy winter 
with a few different 
projects under way. 

Many county federa-
tions across the prov-
ince approached 
their municipalities, 
asking for a fair ad-

justment to the tax rate, due to such a dispropor-
tionate increase in farmland values, compared to 
other property classes. Most counties were unsuc-
cessful in their asks, with the only success coming 
from Lennox and Addington, with a lowered tax 
rate in 2017 to 23% of residential and 24% of 
residential in 2018. The tax rate issue is going to 
have to be worked on over a long term basis, with 
much ground work to be done to get the commu-
nity and politicians to understand why things are 
unfair as they currently sit. Many county federa-
tions are preparing for a continuing fair tax rate 
lobby for years to come. NFA was successful in 
setting up a working group in the form of an Agri-
culture Advisory Group to the county and for that 
I commend them! It’s important to make sure that 
agriculture has a seat at the table at the municipal 
level. 

All four county federations completed a four-
part Strategic Planning Workshop and have some 
newly developed vision and mission statements as 
well as goals and strategies in order to ensure 
they’re staying on track with the direction they’re 
going in on behalf of the membership. Thank you 
to the participants who volunteered their time 
and represented NFA at these sessions.  

I was happy to be a part of morning breakfast 
meetings with both the elected Member of Parlia-
ment, and the Member of Provincial Parliament. 
NFA initiated these meetings in order to keep our 
representatives in Toronto and Ottawa aware of 

issues currently plaguing the agriculture industry. 
Thank you to both MP Kim Rudd and MPP Lou 
Rinaldi for having a listening ear.  

The warmer weather means it’s time for me 
to hit the road and start replacing old/faded/
damaged OFA signs at the ends of your driveways, 
so please let me know if you would like your OFA 
sign replaced. 

We are looking towards the annual Hastings 
County Plowing Match at the farm of Jim and 
Janet Sandercock, at 612 Johnstown Rd., Quinte 
West. We are excited to announce we will be giv-
ing away a drone for you to use on your farm, so 
please make sure to have your OFA number on 
hand to fill out the ballot! Come see us at the 
joint OFA-NFA-HFA-PEFA-LAFA tent.  

 
At the match, we will be launching a new 

project the four counties have been working on 
for the past year: 

  

I’m not going to spill what it’s about just yet, 
so you’ll have to come to the launch on opening 
day of the match August 23 at 11 am in the main 
tent. 

 

Hope to see you there!   

 

Resi   

Northumberland Holstein Club Family Night 
Thursday, July 13, 2017 

 

The Prinz Family from Pryme Farms, 523 Carmen Road, Brighton are the hosts for Family 
Night 2017.  Mark your calendar to attend this event, as it is sure to be an enjoyable evening 
for all. Entertainment, judging, door prizes, children’s activities and the presentation of   
leather halters to first year 4-H members are planned.  

The Beef/Pork BBQ is from 5:30 to 8 p.m.  

Tickets purchased before July the 13th are $15 for adults; $6 for children 
6-10 years of age; 5 and under free. Tickets purchased on the 13th or at 
the door are $5.00 extra.  

For tickets contact a club director or from the Prins at 905 396-2791.  

NFA Directors 2017 
 

President 
Allan Carruthers - Haldimand 
905-376-5049 
carruthersallan@gmail.com 
 
Past President 
Arlene Dorland - Brighton 
613-475-0891 
adorland@xplornet.ca 
 
Vice President  Martin Opsteen 
613-475-2448 
martyopsteen@xplornet.com 
 
OFA Director  Bruce Buttar 
905-342-2019 
happyus@xplornet.ca 
 
PAC Member  
Campbellford/Seymour 
Gene Brahaney 
705-653-1039 
helenbrahaney@gmail.com 
 
Alnwick/Haldimand -  
Lyle Gallagher 
905-375-7057 
W.lyle.gallagher@gmail.ca 
 
Cramahe - Ashley Greenly 
905-375-3214 
Ashley.ireland@live.com 
 
Hamilton - Paul Burnham 
905-372-8263 
burnham.market@sympatico.ca 
 
Port Hope - Ian Sculthorpe 
905-377-5520 
ian.sculthorpe@hotmail.com 
 
Quinte West - Gord Sharpe 
613-848-1632 
gsharpe@xplornet.com  
 
Trent Hills - Terry Linton 
705-924-2791 
terrylinton@hotmail.com 
 
Directors at Large 
 
Marvin McComb 905-344-7415 
mrshcrft@hotmail.com 
 
Sid Atkinson 705-924-2145 
sid.atkinson@xplornet.com 
 
Amy Petherick 705-632-1067 
amy.petherick@gmail.com 
 
Glen Milne 705-653-4534 
milbrae@outlook.com 
 
Pat Johnston 905-344-7845 
pat.johnston@xplornet.ca 
 
Doug Gray 905-344-1100 
dbgray@xplornet.ca  
 
OFA Members Service Rep 
Resi Walt 613-847-3037 
resi.walt@ofa.on.ca 
 
Northumberland County Rep 
Trissia Mellor, Ag Manager 
905-372-3329 ext. 6492 
mellort@northumberlandcounty.ca 

Resiõs Report OFA Member Service Rep  

Check out the new  

Facebook page: 

“OFA in Hastings, Prince 
Edward, Northumber-
land, L&A”  

Find it by 
searching 
@OFAzone12  
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Reduced paper mode….. 
Email for everyone. 
In an effort to save paper and cut down on 
postage costs, you will be receiving your news-
letter via email.  For those without email ad-
dressô they will still receive a paper copy.  
Please take a moment to update your email 
address with OFA & Agricorp.  Lets all do our 
part.   

Lisa Meekes nfa.lisam@gmail.com 

Northumberland  
Cattlemen’s  

23st Annual Beef Day 
Thur. July 6th  

 
Trade show at 4:00pm  

Beef BBQ will at 6:00pm  
Hosted at the farm of  
The Campbell family 

Across from 13476 Cty Rd 24  
West of Dartford 

 

Adults $18.00 Kids 12-6 
$10.00  

Under 6 are free.  

We hope to see you 
all there. 

Tickets available from 
any   

director. 

Check out “From the Field” 
A weekly radio show exploring unique local agriculture 
stories and the agricultural industries. Tune into Paul 
Burnham and Trissia Mellor on Northumberland 89.7 
FM, Tuesdays at 12:30 or listen to the podcasts at this link.  
http://www.northumberland897.ca/podcasts_byshow.php?show_name=From+The+
Field 

Sightline Issues - Tree branches in your way? 

The County wants to hear from you.  Farm equipment has gotten larger over the years 
and sightlines could be an issue for higher and longer agriculture equipment on county 
road intersections.  Please report specific locations that you 
are dealing with to   

Katie Smallwood at 1-800-354-7050 x 2349 or  

email: smallwoodk@northumberlandcounty.ca  

   Vote!  
Nominations are now open for OFA Zone Director in our Zone #12.  It is a three year term 
effective November 22, 2017 

Nominees must be OFA voting members* and reside in the Zone.  Nominations must be 
made in writing by two OFA voting members who also reside within the Zone.  Nominees and 
Nominators must sign the nomination form available below.  Nominations will be published 
after June 30.Nominees will have the opportunity to refuse the nomination following publica-
tion of all nominees on or before July 7. 

The deadline for nominations is June 20, 2017. 

¶ ±ƻǝƴƎ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ŀǊŜ LƴŘƛǾƛŘǳŀƭ CŀǊƳ aŜƳōŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ CŀǊƳ .ǳǎƛƴŜǎǎ wŜƎƛǎǘǊŀƴǘǎ ǿƘƻ ŀǇǇƭƛŜŘ ŦƻǊ 

ƳŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ hC! ŀƴŘ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜŘ ŀ нлмт aŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ /ŀǊŘ 
https://ofa.on.ca/uploads/userfiles/files/Zone%20Director%20Nomination%20Form%202017.pdf 

Take the Food Policy Survey    
The Canadian Government is developing a Food Policy for Canada and wants input from all 
Canadians.  As producers of food it is important to take every oppor-
tunity available to share our perspective and help in this process.  Take 
some time to do the survey and have an impact on the process of  

developing a food policy for Canada. 

https://www.canada.ca/en/campaign/food-policy.html 

http://www.northumberland897.ca/podcasts_byshow.php?show_name=From+The+Field
http://www.northumberland897.ca/podcasts_byshow.php?show_name=From+The+Field
https://ofa.on.ca/uploads/userfiles/files/Zone%20Director%20Nomination%20Form%202017.pdf


Helping Canada's Food System Earn Trust 
Consumers have questions about food — where it comes 
from, who’s producing it and how. There is a need for bal-
anced information about food so consumers can make in-
formed choices that are right for them and their families.  
To fill this need the Canadian Centre for Food Integrity was 

launched in June 2016.   

They are a not-for-profit organization with members and project partners consisting of farmers, food 
companies, universities, non-governmental organization, retailers, food processors & restaurants.  They 
are a division of Farm & Food Care Canada and an independent affiliate of The Centre for Food Integrity in 
the United States with whom they have a strong working relationship.  Their goal is to be a leading voice 
in a balanced public discussion about food and agriculture and aim to be a resource for media and online 
influencers.  Through research, dialogue and training they are helping the Canadian food system earn 
trust with the consumer. 

In early 2016, a web-based survey was completed by 2510 respondents to represent the Canadian popula-
tion.  The results from this research and trend data from Farm Issue Studies conducted by Farm & Food 
Care and the Ontario Farm Animal Council, is a document called “2016 Canadian Public Trust Research”.  
It is available for download or to view online at http://www.foodintegrity.ca and has some insight into 
what consumers are thinking.  Well worth the time to read.        

Contact: Lisa Meekes 
Secretary-Treasurer/Newsletter Editor 

1246 Dingman Rd 
Castleton, ON 

K0K1M0 
Phone: 905-344-7419 

E-mail: nfa.lisam@gmail.com 

NORTHUMBERLAND  
FEDERATION  OF 
AGRICULTURE  

Gadgets 
Digital resource that you  

may find useful. 
 

 Developed by 
the University of 

Missouri this 
app contains 

information on more than 430 
weed species common to fields 
and pastures. It allows users to 

choose from drop-down boxes to 
input plant characteristics and 

then identify the weed. Each weed 
contains detailed information and 

at least one photograph to help 
narrow down the choices.  

 

Weõre on the web 

www.ofa.on.ca/about/

county -federation -sites/

northumberland.aspx  

NFA  

Northumberland Federation Scholarship 

 

Name:__________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Phone #_______________________________   Email: ___________________________________________________________ 

Date of Birth: ___________________________ Township/Municipality: ____________________________________________ 

Name of OFA membership of Parent or Guardian: _______________________________________________________________ 

OFA Farm Registration #_____________________________________________ 

Home Address: __________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Student Address: _________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Student ID#:______________________________ College or University Attended:_____________________________________ 

Address of School: ________________________________________________________________________________________ 

(Agricultural) Course Enrolled In: ____________________________________________________________________________ 

(Agricultural Diploma or Degree being sought: _________________________________________________________________ 

Average Mark Attained: __________________________________ Year(s) of Study Completed: _________________________ 

The NFA is currently accepting application for the 2017 Scholarship 
Application Program.  

You are eligible if you have completed at least your first year of 
post-secondary education in any subject area and are a child or 
grandchild of one of our members.  Students enrolled in agricultural 
programs may receive a one-time grant of up to $1,000 to help with 
tuition, books, travelling and other expenses.  Students in other 
areas of study may qualify for $250.  All awards are presented at 
our annual general meeting and banquet in October.   Deadline for 
receipt of applications is August 1, 2017.  The Scholarship commit-

tee will need time to read and consider all the forms and essays and make their final decision well 
in advance of the AGM and banquet. 

Please do not forget to include all the requested information and use a separate sheet to tell us 
about your farming connections and your community interests.  Fill out an application form and 
include a separate sheet for additional info.   

Mail to:   

 
Lisa Meekes 
1246 Dingman Rd.  
Castleton, ON. 
K0K1M0  
 
or  
 

Email to:  
 
nfa.lisam@gmail.com 

Lisa  

http://www.foodintegrity.ca
http://www.ofa.on.ca/about/county-federation-sites/northumberland.aspx
http://www.ofa.on.ca/about/county-federation-sites/northumberland.aspx
http://www.ofa.on.ca/about/county-federation-sites/northumberland.aspx
mailto:nfa.lisam@gmail.com

